Executive Council Meeting

7/17/08

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Crisanne Werner, Judy Saling, Anna Manley, Deanna Smith, Susan Degen, Pat Downey, Ryan West, Donna Fossum, Jennifer Knight, Kevin Multop, Leslie Limper, Richard Heath, Katy Wilson, Melinda Dunnick, Sue Shogren, Dennis Johnson, Heather Mattioli
CALL TO ORDER:

Crisanne opened the meeting at 9:40am and did introductions and provided housekeeping information about refreshments and rest room facilities. 

Crisanne asked for approval of the 5/15/08 Minutes. Leslie made the motion and Ryan seconded. Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report: Ryan West advised that the last of the expenses for 2007-2008 have been recorded and we had net income for the year. He has scheduled a meeting with our tax accountant. Paper copies of the 2007-2008 and 2008-2009 Treasurer’s Reports are included with the copy of these minutes.
Heather Mattioli was introduced and welcomed as the replacement for Jane Reynolds as the Membership Chair.

Old Business: Leslie will report in New Business on Policy & Procedures Manual and Conference site locations.
Donna reported that the deadline for a scholarship for the Summer Drive-In is July 18th. She does not have any applications yet..
Crisanne asked Dick to read the action list from the previous meeting. All items were confirmed as being done.

New Business: 
Reports: 
President-Elect:  2008-2009 Ballot: Donna has six nominees for officers for next year but could use some more, especially for Treasurer-Elect, if anyone has some recommendations.

2008 NASFAA Conference: Still no re-authorization. Other items are covered in the attached paper report.

Donna reported that she received an engraved gavel for OASFAA in appreciation of our support of LASFAA after Hurricane’s Katrina and Rita. During her term as President, Mary Jo Jackson brought a suggestion to the Executive Council to send funds to LASFAA to support their training budget.
Past-President: Leslie reported she had 98 respondents to her survey, about 25% of the membership. A general feeling was that we should switch the conference yearly. For 2011 we should probably look at both Salishan and Eugene as the costs of lodging and the conference are the most important factors in the decision to attend. About 70% of the respondents want a change in the conference schedule to Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday or Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. We should be able to get lower room costs for a mid-week rate and more leverage based on people maybe staying over for the weekend.
There was a lot of interest in training – Leslie will pass on these suggestions to the Training Committee. 

The results of the survey will be given to the membership at the Summer Drive-In Workshop.

Crisanne suggested posting the survey results to the OASFAA website. Pat can do that and send a notice via the List Serve when it’s posted. Sue will also have her Mentoring Survey posted. Crisanne also is working on a letter to post on “What’s New.”

General Discussion: It is important to discuss the location, training and dates of the annual conference. There does seem to be a consensus to move away from holding the conference on a weekend day. We are currently locked into dates through 2010 but we should be prepared to change the dates for 2011 and beyond. We could perhaps negotiate a cheaper rate at Salishan. A previous misconception of a lack of rooms could have been because we did not ask to have a big enough room block. Judy said the Internet connections needed to be improved. Leslie will seek input.

Leslie wants the information for the Summer Drive-In to show a follow-up of the survey. Some of the survey comments spoke of the “same old tired people” involved in the leadership and it was intimidating to try to “break into the clique.”  Several people commented that they had some of the same feelings until they volunteered and got involved. It was suggested that we should do more to publicize who is serving on the committees, particularly new members. Crisanne suggested we use a certificate to acknowledge new volunteers. We need to be sure Heather gets information on volunteer interest so they can be contacted. Deanna suggested Heather could give the dates when a volunteer’s interest could best be utilized. Leslie commented that WASFAA has a “Rookie of the Year” award with nominations coming from Committee Chairs.
Meeting was recessed from 10:45 to 10:55 am.

E-Mentoring: Sue Shogren has received survey results and researched mentoring programs. There are lots of options, especially as to how to structure a program. Cindy gave references for Susan Bender Phelps and explored her research and interest in the field. Susan then gave a presentation on mentoring. She stated that 70% of people advanced in their career over a 5 year period. We should explore what kind of a program is best for us – what would it look like and what would it do for us. We have to determine how we would come together and how we would handle change. It is vital to establish a process for the transfer of knowledge. With flatter organizational structures there is less of a career ladder and you have to find ways to empower employees. We must determine how we use information and establish training so we can develop “muscle memory.” The geographic spread of our organization requires technology for a successful mentoring program. It could offer a way to benefit members who are not interested in serving on a committee. It could also be a method of continuing the leadership of OASFAA. We should start on a face to face basis and work toward the use of technology to enhance management skills. She suggested we would need a minimum of 15 to 30 participants to start and to not exceed 50. Match-ups should be made via a biography of participants with both parties in agreement on who they will work with.
Meeting was adjourned at 11:50am for lunch and resumed at 1:05pm.

OSAC Liaison: Dennis distributed a draft of rule changes in the Oregon Opportunity Grant mandated by the Oregon Domestic Partner legislation which the Federal Government does not recognize.  OSAC will use FAFSA and Pell Grant data. Students can go to the website for additional information. State awards will be recalculated as the information is made available. The information will be on a separate page of the web site. Students should use the estimator page and they will get word of approval from OSAC within a couple of weeks.
OOG funds are increasing to $72 million in the Fall but it does not appear to be enough. OSAC will be going to the Emergency Board asking for more funds. Dennis showed a proposed message they will use to advise students if funds run out. They may have to make a different table of awards for students who apply after 8/1/08.

Annual Conference: Melinda referred us to her report which is included with the paper copy of these minutes. She asked for a vote to add Stacie Englund to the committee. Ryan made the motion, Deanna seconded and the motion passed.
General Discussion: Pat asked about free time and the response was from 3:30 to 7:30pm. Dinner will be on Monday night. Leslie questioned whether the weekend’s activities would be centered around the Super Bowl. She asked if the Executive Council should debate the question or whether it should be left to the committee. Leslie also suggested setting up an opportunity for a service project or build in some networking time within a structured time period. Crisanne requested the VP’s poll their segment and submit the opinions to the committee. She and Melinda will work out an idea based on the input.

Mentoring:  Crisanne asked that we discuss the ideas brought up in the Mentoring presentation. Cost is variable depending on what we want. It was pointed out that we had around 20% of the membership in favor of pursuing this per the survey. Dick asked if a menu of proposals could be presented so we could choose an option. Jennifer wondered if we could start with 5 or 6 people and their mentors. Donna wondered what the pricing difference was between 5 people or 50. Dick asked whether we needed to make a motion to give Sue permission to explore options. Anna thought we should start small but soon. Dennis felt we could use the Summer Drive-In and the Annual Conference for two opportunities to meet face-to-face and utilize Webinar Software during other times. Sue would like to expand the committee and felt there were three areas to concentrate on: 1. guidance and design, 2. how to educate the membership and 3. how to train and match mentors. Crisanne felt funding should be available depending on what is proposed. She also questioned whether it was necessary to move Mentoring from an Ad Hoc to Full Committee status. Leslie and Sue are to check the definitions involved and arrange for an e-mail vote.
Archives: Ryan reported that he is still receiving items. He recently received some items for our 25th anniversary.

Development: We were referred to the submitted report which is included with the paper copy of these minutes.
Legislative: There will probably be a level funding of programs until a new president is in office. A Customer Service Survey will be coming out. Please see submitted report.

Membership: Heather had no questions. Per Ryan, we had 150 members that renewed and paid and 130 that have renewed but not yet paid.

Newsletter: Sue requested Segmental VP reports by 9/30/08 for the report scheduled for October 15th. Please call her.

Outreach: Judy feels that OASFAA is growing and she is excited to have Outreach be a part of it. Her biggest plan is to build a neutral (no advertising), interactive web site. We will need PR and Marketing which require funds so we will need organizations to donate. Judy is seeking permission to work with 123 Triad. A 5 page starter will cost $600. That will give us a domain name and a chat room and give the Outreach Committee content management. Dennis asked about their references and Judy responded that they have done many non-profit and for profit organizations. Ryan and Anna  pointed out that this would allow us to be set up as a source like IFAP. Anna wondered if we could get any funds from Trio.
Judy would also like to maintain a Financial Aid Night presenter list that school counselors could access. She indicated that we will also need to reach non-traditional students and parents that will not attend a Financial Aid Night. We still plan to do the OPB broadcast and co-ordinate with College Goal Sunday but in a 30 minute format.
Kevin made a motion to approve making a contract with 123 Triad. Donna seconded and the motion passed.

Summer Drive-In: Jennifer indicated they were planning to honor Linda Burkhardt who is retiring in January. They are hoping to have her highlight what changes have been made with re-authorization and what we should do as a “safety-check”.

Technology: Pat said he will change the term to “Corporate Donors”. He also suggested that Survey Monkey is an effective tool. He wanted to know how long to allow for “past due”. Crisanne established it as 30 days and Leslie will add it to the Policies and Procedures Manual.

Katy made a motion for adjournment. Ryan seconded and the motion passed. Adjournment was at 3:10pm.
Submitted by:

Dick Heath, OASFAA Secretary      

